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Climate emergency declared

At the full council meeting of September 4, the council declared a climate emergency and committed to do what it can to become a carbon-neutral organisation.
The council also indicated that it would work with our communities and partners to identify opportunities for making the borough carbon neutral.
As a result, there will be a cross-party working group comprising of council officers and members, including your Mid-Test councillors- Jeffery and Johnston. This group will develop an action plan that identifies the steps the council can take to achieve carbon neutrality as quickly as possible.
The action plan will be reported back to the council in six months’ time and we will build on the work we currently do.
Evening and Weekend GP Appointments

The West Hampshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) has now established six health service hubs offering evening and weekend routine GP, Nurse or Healthcare Professional appointments for anyone who is registered at a GP Practice in the West Hampshire CCG area.
Patients can book evening and weekend appointments with a GP, Nurse or Healthcare assistant at centres in Andover and Romsey (as well as Winchester, Lymington, Ringwood and Botley).  Local details are:
 
	ANDOVER
	Evenings
	Saturday
	Sunday

	Andover War Memorial Hospital, Charlton Way, Andover, SP10 3LB
ROMSEY
	5pm – 8pm

	8am – 12pm

	8am – 12pm


	Nightingale Surgery, Greatwell Drive, Romsey, S051 7QN

	6.30pm – 10.30pm

	8am – 5pm

	8am – 12pm




All appointments must be booked and can be booked up to two weeks in advance.  Patients can book a routine appointment or same day appointment by ringing their own GP surgery when they will be offered a range of appointments at their own GP surgery or their local hub. Clinicians working in the service will have full access to the patient’s electronic primary care records as long as the patient has given their consent when they book their appointment.
Assisted bin collection -time to apply or reapply
An assisted bin collection is provided to those households who find it difficult to move their wheeled bins. Each application is individually assessed. Every two years, the residents who receive this additional service are asked to renew their application. This is so that we can ensure that our records are up-to-date and that only those residents who need this service, receive it. The next review is about to commence and householders will be asked to renew their applications in the next few days.
Annual Leaf Clearance
The Council’s programmed annual leaf clearance will start on Monday, 28 October and will take six weeks to complete. We are targeting areas that regularly accumulate a lot of leaves and we are responding to ad-hoc requests to clear debris. We will also clear any large accumulations reported in the meantime.
Unfortunately, the Environment Agency’s ban on the composting of street leaves remains in place. This means that the leaves we collect are disposed of along with residents’ household waste and do not contribute to the Council’s recycling rate.
Draft affordable housing consultation

As mentioned in our previous newsletter, consultation is underway on a new plan to shape the future of how the council delivers affordable housing in the borough and  residents can get involved by emailing their views on the document to planningpolicy@testvalley.gov.uk by October 11.
Land review
Test Valley Borough Council is calling on landowners to help identify areas that could be used for future housing, shops and businesses.
The Strategic Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment (SHELAA) is a technical document that provides information on land that is available around the borough. This document is then used by the authority as an evidence base when creating the Local Plan and will be available to communities looking to produce neighbourhood plans in the future to identify sites which could possibly be suitable for development.
The council is issuing a ‘call to sites’ and asking landowners to help the authority identify sites that may be suitable and available for housing use or other economic purposes. The eight-week submission period begins on September 6 and the closing date for submissions is 12pm on November.
These can be emailed to planningpolicy@testvalley.gov.uk or posted to the planning policy team at Beech Hurst.
On a final note, we are deeply saddened to report the death of Tony Hope on the 2nd October following a short illness.  Tony spent many years in public service and was Past Mayor of Test Valley and Borough Councillor for Over Wallop and Palestine until May of this year. Our thoughts are with his wife, Janet, and family.
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